
 
 

 
Electronic Notification 

 
 

April 22, 2008 
 
 
Murray Sondergard 
Director, Regulatory Services 
TransCanada PipeLines Limited 
450 – 1st Street SW 
Calgary, AB  T2P 5H1 
 
 
Dear Mr. Sondergard: 
 
NOVA GAS TRANSMISSION LTD. (NGTL) 
CARBON DIOXIDE (CO2) MANAGEMENT SERVICE (CO2 SERVICE) 
SEMI-ANNUAL CO2 SERVICE REPORT 
APPLICATION NO. 1565462 
 
The Alberta Utilities Commission confirms receipt of NGTL’s semi-annual CO2 service report, 
dated March 14, 2008. In accordance with the Terms and Conditions Respecting CO2 
Management Service,1 I note that the approved CO2 service cap was established at 155 103 m3 
/day for an initial five year period after which NGTL would reduce the annual average service 
cap to 125 103 m3 /day beginning January 1, 2008. Consequently, according to the Terms and 
Conditions set out in Decision 2002-084, the CO2 service cap level has now ramped down to 125 
103 m3 /day subsequent to January 1, 2008.  I further note NGTL’s submission that since January 
2008, the average aggregate amount of Excess CO2 received by NGTL has been below the new 
CO2 Service Cap level of 125 103 m3 /day and thus remains compliant with the Terms and 
Conditions of the service and the directions pursuant to Decision 2002-084. 
 
Yours truly, 
 

 
 
Wade Vienneau 
Executive Director, Utilities  
 

                                                 
1  Decision 2002-084 NGTL Gas Transportation Tariff  Appendix H 


